
Bromstone Weekly Newsletter   
Week Ending: 14th July, 2023 
 
On Wednesday, nine of our children attended the 

annual Gymkhana at Thanet Disabled Riding 

Centre. The children participated in lots of 

activities such as basketball on horseback, 

riding with no hands, trotting over obstacles 

and balancing hoops on their feet whilst riding. 

They were scored on their overall horse-riding, 

grooming and road safety ability and they were 

all awarded a medal and a rosette by the 

judge. Well done to Rihanna, Ethan, Grace, 

Edward, Lily T, George D, Parker, Lily H and 

George N. We are all so proud of you! 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Two had a wonderful time on their beach trip, 

showing our school values and learning 

powers. They enjoyed playing beach games, had a 

beach and sea safety talk thanks to Andy at Kent 

Surf School and ate delicious ice creams, before 

getting minibuses back to school. A fun filled 

Tuesday morning out, with no rain! A special thanks 

to York Gate Ice cream parlour in Broadstairs for 

being amazing and accommodating on the Year 4 

and Year 2 beach trips and for being so kind and 

friendly as well as being really good value! 

 
The children 
in Windsor 
Class went 
strawberry 
picking this 
week and 
had a 
wonderful 
time eating 
and picking 
strawberries 
along the 
way! 
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Art Week 

An artist from Animates Art Company has been to 

Bromstone this week to create 4 large 3D trees (1 

for each season) to go in the library. The seasonal 

trees tie in with this term's big question of “Is it 

better to adapt or stay the same?” Each year group 

have been contributing to the final outcomes of four 

beautiful trees. The children have loved the process 

and have helped make these fabulous trees.  
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Year 6 Production 
This week Year 6 have 
performed their production of 
“The Greatest Show”. The children danced, acted 
and sung their hearts out entertaining both 
audiences this week. A big congratulations to them 
and thank you to all of the adults involved in putting 
this show on. Well done Year 6!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year R celebrated their successful first year of 
Bromstone by having a great time at Under 1 Roof, 
a great time was had by all, the children came back 
very excited with very red cheeks! 
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Sports Day Results  

Year 1, 2 and 3 places 

Distance Run 

Name  Year Group Place 

Harrison Allen Year 1 3rd  

Charlie Potter Year 1 2nd  

Henry MacFarlan Year 1 1st  

Starlet Sirghi Year 1 3rd  

Harley Tadman Year 1 2nd 

Amreen Daud Year 1 1st  

Dominik Neza  Year 2 3rd  

Carter Provins Year 2 2nd  

Freddie Brooks Year 2 1st  

Lily Tusting Year 2 3rd  

Clara Shanks Year 2 2nd  

Evie Holmes Year 2 1st  

Otis Kwakye Year 3 3rd  

Ralphie Holmes Year 3 2nd  

Elijah Wilson Year 3 1st  

Poppy O’Neill Year 3 3rd  

Joanna Theophilus Year 3 2nd  

Darcie-Rose Vass Year 3 1st  

Jump 

Name  Year Group Place 

Frankie Baxter Year 1 3rd  

Alfie Keenan Year 1 2nd  

Henry Macfarlan Year 1 1st  

Nazik Kokal Year 1 3rd  

Amreen Daud Year 1 2nd 

Harley Tadman Year 1 1st  

Hendrix Veaney Year 2 3rd  

Freddie Brooks Year 2 2nd  

Harry Bonnallie Year 2 1st  

Mila Kellock Year 2 3rd  

Ella-Louise Styles Year 2 2nd  

Robyn Hibbert-Scobie Year 2 1st  

Denni Ashton Year 3 3rd  

Elijah Wilson Year 3 2nd  

Ralphie Holmes Year 3 1st  

Laelia-Snow Kennett Year 3 3rd  

Darcie-Rose Vass Year 3 2nd  

Rosey Power Year 3 1st  

Throw 

Name  Year Group Place 

Harrison Allen Year 1 3rd  

Jaxon Turner Year 1 2nd  

Terry Foley Year 1 1st  

Mabel Jackson Year 1 3rd  

Starlet Sirghi Year 1 2nd 

Harley Tadman Year 1 1st  

Freddie Cunningham Year 2 3rd  

Harry Bonnallie Year 2 2nd  

Freddie Brooks Year 2 1st  

Clara Shanks Year 2 3rd  

Betsy Webb Year 2 2nd  

Ecrin Koksal Year 2 1st  

Elijah Wilson Year 3 3rd  

James Jackson Year 3 2nd  

Ralphie Holmes Year 3 1st  

Mia Barton Year 3 3rd  

Rosey Power  Year 3 2nd  

Darcie-Rose Vass Year 3 1st  

Sprint 

Name  Year Group Place 

Harrison Allen Year 1 3rd  

Jake Deakin Year 1 2nd  

Henry MacFarlan Year 1 1st  

Swara Dame Year 1 3rd  

Brooke Stephens Year 1 2nd 

Amreen Daud Year 1 1st  

George Sharp Year 2 3rd  

Dominik Neza Year 2 2nd  

Freddie Brooks Year 2 1st  

Robyn Hibbert-Scobie Year 2 3rd  

Pirinita Balamurali Year 2 2nd  

Evie Holmes Year 2 1st  

Elijah Wilson Year 3 3rd  

Ralphie Holmes Year 3 2nd  

Stanley James Year 3 1st  

Rosalie Maddocks Year 3 3rd  

Sarah Zaki Year 3 2nd  

Lucy McGinley Year 3 1st  

Year 4, 5 and 6 places 

Distance 

Name  Year Group Place 

George Fassam Year 4 3rd  

Theo Hobbs Year 4 2nd  

Harrison Jones Year 4 1st  

Maisey Hodges Year 4 3rd  

Eva Paul Year 4 3rd  

Chloe Goudie Year 4 2nd 

Hollie Chambers Year 4 1st  

Cassiel Weaver Year 5 3rd  

 Ronny Simpson Year 5 2nd  

 Ellis Little Year 5 1st  

 Emily Cathcat Year 5 3rd  

 Poppy Clarke Year 5 2nd  

 India-Rose Osmond Year 5 1st  

 Barat Dinc Year 6 3rd  

 Lincoln Weaver Year 6 2nd  

 Noah Hobbs  Year 6 1st  

 Amari Scott-Smith Year 6 3rd  

 Rihanna Roberts Year 6 2nd  
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 Grace Martin Year 6 1st  

Jump 

Name  Year Group Place 

Ian Lawrence Roberts Year 4 3rd  

Ronnie Brooks Year 4 3rd  

Theo Hobbs Year 4 2nd  

Harrison Jones Year 4 1st  

Hollie Chambers Year 4 3rd  

Eva Paul Year 4 2nd 

Evie Small Year 4 1st  

Olly Langley Year 5 3rd  

David Vince Year 5 2nd  

Ronnie Simpson Year 5 1st  

Holly Baldwin  Year 5 3rd  

Grace Cunningham Year 5 2nd  

India-Rose Osmond Year 5 1st  

Berat Dinc Year 6 3rd  

Kaloyan Totev Year 6 2nd  

Noah Hobbs Year 6 1st  

Rihanna Roberts Year 6 3rd  

Keira Provins Year 6 2nd  

Gracie Carr Year 6 1st  

Throw 

Name  Year Group Place 

Zak Atkins Year 4 3rd  

Ronnie Brooks Year 4 2nd  

Jules Satterthwaite Year 4 1st  

Hollie Chambers Year 4 3rd  

Rosie O’Neill Year 4 2nd 

Aurora Good Year 4 1st  

Olly Langley Year 5 3rd  

Alfie Chatwin Year 5 2nd  

Jack Moorcroft Year 5 1st  

Lily-Fayth Dawson Year 5 3rd  

Yujin Lee Year 5 2nd  

Morghane Hackworth Year 5 1st  

Berat Dinc Year 6 3rd  

Noah Ward Year 6 2nd  

Noah Hobbs Year 6 1st  

Keira Provins Year 6 3rd  

Marcie Roberts Year 6 2nd  

Rihanna Roberts Year 6 1st  

Sprint 

Name  Year Group Place 

Caius Ruddock Year 4 3rd  

Theo Hobbs Year 4 2nd  

Harrison Jones Year 4 1st  

Eva Paul Year 4 3rd  

Chloe Goudie Year 4 2nd 

Hollie Chambers Year 4 1st  

Ronny Simpson Year 5 3rd  

Alfie Chatwin Year 5 2nd  

Ellis Little Year 5 1st  

Breakfast Club 

This is a reminder that Breakfast Club starts at 
8am, please arrive for an 8am entry as that is 
when the gates are opened for all of the 
children for 5 minutes. If for any reason you are 
running late, please can you buzz and wait to be let 
through the gate. Please do not accompany your 
child in to breakfast club. If you think your child may 
need assistance coming in please let us know 
when you buzz through. 
 
Clubs 

Next week there will no choir club, no musical 

theatre (their performance is on Wednesday), 

no mindfulness and no AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 

on the last day of term.  

Reminders for families 

Parking Incidents 

On Monday this week an incident was reported to 

the school regarding a near miss between a 

reversing car and a pedestrian. The incident 

happened near the entrance barrier to the school 

car park.  

 On Tuesday the school minibuses were being 

used for a school trip. They were unable to leave 

the school car park due to inconsiderate parking 

near the car park barrier.  PLEASE DO NOT PARK 

on any of the yellow painted areas within the school 

entrance. This area is a NO PARKING area and 

has heavy pedestrian usage, parents and children, 

when the school gates are open. Blocking this area 

also prevents goods deliveries to the school and 

emergency access for ambulances to the care 

home next door to the school.  

Please see the attached flyer for Ramsgate 

Youth Football team for children in current Year 

1. 
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Important notice: - Please note as of September 

2023 the timing of the school day will change. 

The new timings are as follows;- 

Gates open 8.35am 

Registration 8.45am 

End of school 3.15pm 

(Where families have more than one child to 

collect, your eldest child will go to the collection 

point of your youngest child). More information 

regarding gates to follow. 

The SENCo team has a new email address which 

is inclusion@bromstone.kent.sch.uk for any 

queries. 

Scooters 

Please can we ask that you remind your children 
that they do not scoot in the school grounds. 
 

Year R gate 

We have had several reports that children were 

running around and throwing stones in the car park 

whilst waiting for the Year R gate to be opened. 

Please can we remind you that your children need 

to be supervised at all times. 

Donations 

During the next academic year, we will be looking 

to make some changes to our playtimes and 

lunchtimes. Please could families donate unwanted 

scooters, trikes, fabric (large pieces), Lego, small 

world toys, dolls, cars etc. 

 

Please click on the link here to access our uniform 

policy. If there are any issues at all with uniform or 

PE kit please feel free to contact our Family Liaison 

Office, Nichola Sturgess.  

Please can you ensure that you are not 

smoking or vaping near the gates of our 

School. This is very unpleasant for other 

children, parents and members of the public. 

Our School Website 

Bromstone Primary School - Home 

(bromstoneschool.com) 

The gates are only open from 8.40-8.50 am. We 
will be promptly shutting the gates at 8.50am. 
Please ensure that your children are on time. 

If you need to talk to a member of staff please 
phone the office or email 
hello@bromstone.kent.sch.uk 
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